
February 27, 2001 

Dear Harold and Li!: 

Just a note to keep in touch and see how you were both doing. Tom and I would like to 
visit and take you out to lunch for your birthdays, and it is looking like the day we can 
both be off work is Friday, April 13. Let me know if that is doable and we will plan on it. 
If for some reason it is not, we can try for another day, but that one would be good if 
good for you. 

We have not had much of a winter. Most of the cold we had was in December. It has 
not snowed much, but rather has rained more often. It was in the 60's one day last week .  

I am taking a course at Ohio State to keep my temporary certification in teaching high 
school student English as a Second Language in the Columbus City Schools, a full time 
job. I need to take another course spring quarter as well. The high school is in an urban 
setting and I teach Somali students exclusively. 

I plan to teach summer school again this summer and use the money I earn for a vacation 
sometime in August I am planning on teaching as I have been most of the past few years 
at Tom's high school, also where my youngest, Steve, goes to school. 

I have to get ready for work, but wanted to at least get this off this morning and see how 
you were both doing. Have a good week and I hope things are comfortable for you and 
you are able to do things that you enjoy. Take care. 


